
President’s Report to Senate June 2022

As we head into summer, I would like to acknowledge the hard work and dedication of everyone
in the Laurentian communၸev re
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Applications update

The High School 101 OUAC confirmation date of June 1, 2022 has passed. It is the earliest date
an Ontario high school student is required to respond to an Ontario university’s offer of
admission. As of the confirmation date, Laurentian typically receives between 90-95% of its
high school confirmants, however, other applicant types (mature/transfer, online, international,
graduate) do not have a deadline, and will continue to confirm through the summer months.

As of June 13th, Laurentian’s admission data indicates that year over year, high school
confirmants are -28% behind last year. Transfer, Mature and Internal confirmants are ahead of
this same time last year at +22%. International undergraduate confirmants are showing more
positively with a year over year increase of +37%. Domestic Graduate confirmants are also up
year over year +41%, and International Graduate confirmants are up +260% year over year.
Domestic fully online degree programs overall continue to show a year over year increase in
confirmants at +63%.

June through August are critical months for our fall entry and applicants will continue to confirm
their intent to register with Laurentian next fall. With fall registration opened, continuing to
support the students accepting offers of admission and our returning students is critical as not
only are they saying “yes” to Laurentian, but reconfirming their commitment to our university.
These students understand that while there have been challenges, there are exceptional
programs and faculty members available to them at Laurentian.

Update on Laurentian’s Response to COVID-19 and masking policy

Laurentian continues to participate in waste water monitoring for signs of the SARS-2 virus and
has had no detectable levels in its waste water since the middle of May. During this time we
have also consulted with various members of our campus community and Public Health
authorities to inform our decision to pause Laurentian’s Policy on Face Coverings effective June
13, 2022.

The pause on the Face Covering policy also corresponds with the beginning of the second term
of the Spring Semester. As we move forward into this semester, classroom density and the
on-campus population is normally quite low, with most classes including fewer than 20 students.

Although we have determined, through consultation and based on waste water testing results,
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https://laurentian.ca/orientation/schedule


2. Also on the topic of convocation, I extend my thanks to Laurentian’s Environmental
Sustainability committee, who distributed gifts that grow to convocating



Gender and Diversity Initiative. This grant was awarded to Dr. Joey-Lynn Wabie, with
funds to support a three-year project, titled: 0DDPZL]LQJ� D KXE IRU ,QGLJHQRXV
FRPPXQLW\�GULYHQ UHVHDUFK, with two local Anishinaabe community partners'
(Akinomooshin Inc. & White Buffalo Road Healing Lodge Inc.) This is excellent news for


